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A thought from our 
Chapter Directors 

Well another year has come and gone. I can't believ e Christmas is here 
already. I would like to Thank everyone that helped make 200 7 another great 
year. You guys make being the Chapter Director very  enjoyable and I know I 
couldn't do it without you. Together we will make 2 008 even more fun!! We hear it 
time and time again that our Chapter has way too mu ch fun but that is what keeps 
us all together. The fact that we ride motorcycles is just an added bonus. ����
  

By the time the newsletter is done, we will have had our Christmas party and 
I know everyone had a great time. Many gifts were exchanged and plenty of great 
food was consumed. I'm sure the girls even gave a f ew of their Gag gifts again this 
year. I hear there were plenty of worthy recipients  on their list!! In a few weeks, we 
will be having our New Years Eve party and then we can start a whole new year of 
excitement.  
  

I want to "Thank" Gene & Barb Henry for doing such a great job as our 2007 
"Couple of the Y ear". Even though they had their share of misfortun es, they are 
truly a wonderful couple and they are always there to help whether needed or 
not. Having friends like Gene & Barb is another reason this Cha pter is so 
wonderful to be a part of!! Thanks again Gene & Bar b!! 
  

Our 2008 "Couple of the Year" are about as deservin g a couple as you can 
get. They have been such a big part of the Chapter for such a long time 
and whenever they are out riding, which they do a w hole lot of, they represent 
Chapter M. I know they will have plenty of fun throughout the year. 
Congratulations, you really deserve it!!  
  

Enough for now!!  
Till Next Year...  
Rich & Lucy Schaad  
Chapter Directors   
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Public Relations 
Hi FL1-M Friends, 
 On November 16 we were at Safety Harbor helping the m celebrate their "Big Boys Toys" 
outing. We have talked to  Kim Hermitage from Safety Harbor Special Events De partment 
Tuesday, she said they are very happy to have us ba ck and they give us an entire block again 
this year.  
  
December 1st was the Largo Parade.  We won't be  doing the Clearwater or Safety Harbor 
Parades this year, as they are scheduled the same d ay as Mingle Jingle, December 15. 
December looks like it is going to a very busy mont h. 
  
If you have anything that you might like to do or a ny suggestions for us, just let us know. 
  
Jerry and Nancy, P.R. 

 

 

Membership News 

''THE BUSY BEE'S''  
 

WE HAVE QUITE A FEW NEW MEMBERS  
JOINING THE FL1-M FAMILY THIS YEAR. 
PLEASE MAKE THEM WELCOME AT ALL   

OUR RIDES AND GATHERINGS. 
 

BETTY & BUZZ PROBUS  
MEMBERSHIP COORDINATORS  
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November was Education Month 

 
 Time has been flying by as it typically does, especially the older we get.  And this brings us to the 
topic for the month “Experience”.  We all know that one of the best teachers is experience, but is it best 
learned the hard way on the road, especially sliding down the road?  I think the best way we can acquire 
this is by taking advantage of our wonderful FREE training here in Florida.  We had a very successful 
Rider’s Fair again this year with many members taking advantage of the ERC, Trike, Road Captain, 
First Aid, and CPR. 
 The first aid and CPR will not be a big benefit for you, but could come in handy to save someone 
else’s life.  The Road Captains course is always a good way to brush up on our team riding skills.  We just 
had one in October and will be doing another course early next year.  We will also have another co-rider’s 
seminar and keep all of our members trained. 
 The big teacher in my opinion is the ERC.  This is where we can practice the maneuvers that may 
allow us to avoid the confrontation between your skin and the road, guess which one would win.  The 
instructors that we have in the area are professionals who will help you attain a higher skill level during 
the course.  Remember that you can take the course more often than the maximum recommended time of 
three years.  We pay for these courses by the tickets we sell for the new Gold Wing being given away at 
the District Rally this coming year.   
 What is one of the biggest stumbling blocks encountered when taking any course?  This is probably 
the male ego that tells us that we are already perfect and nothing anyone could do that could improve this.  
I had a customer in the plant a couple of weeks ago and he started asking me about riding.  He had ridden 
years ago and was thinking about taking it up again.  My first  recommendation to him was to take the 
basic rider’s course before he did anything.  He looked at me like I must be crazy (we all know that is not 
so!) as he had ridden for years and knew what to do.  My next question to him was to tell me what he 
would do to make a right hand turn.  He held his hands like they were on the handlebars and pushed with 
his right hand and proceeded to tell me that he would lean over to get the bike to lean.  I pointed out that 
he did the right thing by pushing with his hand, but didn’t know that this is what initiates the lean.  He 
came back in the plant a couple of weeks later and told me that he had thought about what I had told him.  
He hadn’t realized that his body did what was required to make the bike turn and I proceeded to present 
him with a flyer to attend the basic course.   
      These are the types of encounters that we have all of the time and we should take the time to inform 
someone about motorcycling.  Remember that education has been proven to save lives, so please arrange 
to obtain yours on the range, not the hard way (the road is very hard and unforgiving). 
 
Ron & Kathy Jackson, Sr. Chapter Educators 
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Gene & I want to congratulate and send our best wishes and support to Cathy and 

Doug Sweeney, our new Couple Of  The Year for 2008. They are a wonderful couple and will do a 
great job for FL1 M . 
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            COY CORNER 
 

��������	�
���������	�
���������	�
���������	�
�� ���
 

----------------December------------- 
   Birthdays 

Richard Stephens 1, Sharon Dunn 13, Wavy Begin 25, Ann Zulas 26,  
Ron Jackson 28, Jerri Miles 29, Danny Stevens 31 

 
Anniversaries 

Ginger & Harold Hart 13, Judy & Wayne Wooten 15,  Cindy & Richard Riel 30    
 

-----------January ---------- 
 Birthdays 

 Nick DeMore 2, Lucy Schaad 6, John Henderson 8, Alice Gardner 8, Cathy Sweeney 10, 
Austine Barbour 15, Tracy Dunn 15, Alan Houston 16, Jim Jackson 18, Paul Begin 20, 

Beverly Stephens 21, Rich Schaad 27 
 

Anniversaries 
Laurel  & John Henderson 2, 
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Chapter Events for December & January����

�  

 

  
December  

Saturday      1st Breakfast Ride RM 8:45 AM  Largo Parade 
Sunday        2nd Chapter Christmas Party 1 PM 
Thursday    6th Kick Tire Sonic  8651 Ulmerton Road Largo 
Saturday      8th Honey Do 
Sunday        9th Honey Do 
Thursday    13th General Meeting @ Stacey’s 
Friday      14th Community Lite Bike RideMeets at Shell station 
                                Park Royale & Paradise Shores 
Saturday      15th Mingle Jingle & Lighted Bike Parade RM 9:30 AM 
Sunday         16th Community Lighted Bike Rides – Gull Aire & 

Bellaire Manor   RM 5:15 PM 
Thursday     20th Kick Tire Wing House 7369 Ulmerton Rd.  
Saturday      22nd Lighted Bike Ride Rawl’s Road Tampa  RM 5:30PM     
Sunday        23rd Honey Do 
Tuesday      25th Christmas Day  
Thursday    27th Kick Tire Queen’s Pizza 1834 North Belcher Rd 
Saturday     29th Brunch Ride RM 9:30 AM 
Sunday        30th  Honey Do 
    
           January 
Thursday    3rd Kick Tire    Georgie Boy’s 1101 South Missouri 
Saturday     5th Mystery Ride RM 9:30 AM All day event 
Sunday        6th Ride to Mickey’s Speed way  RM 9:30AM 
Thursday    10th Kick Tire    Tiffany’s  35000 US 19 North 
Saturday     12th Golf Scramble Detail TBA 
Sunday        13th Chapter Auction 1 PM Park Royale –No Bikes 
Thursday    17th General Meeting Stacey’s 
Saturday     19th Couples Rally Lakeland RM 8:30 AM 
Sunday        20th  Honey Do 
Thursday    24th   Kick Tire – O’Maddy’s 5405 Shore blvd. Gulf  Port 
Saturday     26th  Ride to Avon Park RM 8:30 AM 
Sunday       27th  Braggers Bowling Twedt’s Lanes 13100 Seminole Bvd 
Monday      28th  Council Meeting  PM Crispers 
Thursday 31st  Kick Tire Country Skillet 2839 Roosevelt Blvd
      

 

2007 & 2008 GWRRA EVENTS OF INTEREST 
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CCoonncceerrnniinngg  NNeeww  IItteemmss  FFoorr  SSaallee!!!!!!��

��
TToo  ppuutt  aaddss  iinn  tthhiiss  nneewwsslleett tteerr,,  yyoouu  mmuusstt   bbee  aa  mmeemmbbeerr  ooff   CChhaapptteerr  MM  oorr  GGWWRRRRAA..    SSppaaccee  
ppeerrmmii tt tt iinngg  ––  NNeeww  aaddss  wwii ll ll   bbee  aall lloowweedd  ttoo  hhaavvee  aa  sshhoorrtt   ppaarraaggrraapphh  ooff   aabboouutt  22--55  ll iinneess  ddeessccrr iibbiinngg  tthhee  
ii tteemm  ffoorr   ssaallee,,  pplluuss  uupp  ttoo  33  ccoolloorreedd  ppiiccttuurreess..    TThhee  eeddii ttoorr   mmaayy  aaddjjuusstt   wwoorrddiinngg,,  aanndd  ssiizzee  ooff   ppiiccttuurreess  
wwii ll ll   bbee  aaddjjuusstteedd  ttoo  ff ii tt   ssppaaccee  aavvaaii llaabbllee..    IIff   yyoouu  wwaanntt  ttoo  ccoonntt iinnuuee  rruunnnniinngg  tthhee  ii tteemm  ffoorr   ssaallee,,  yyoouu  
mmuusstt   lleett   tthhee  eeddii ttoorr   kknnooww  aanndd  ii tt   wwii ll ll   bbee  eeddii tteedd  ttoo  11  oorr  22  ll iinneess  aanndd  nnoo  ppiiccttuurreess..  AAddss  mmaayy  bbee  ee--
mmaaii lleedd  oorr  ggiivveenn  ddii rreecctt llyy  ttoo  tthhee  eeddii ttoorr ..  OOnnccee  tthhee  ii tteemm  sseell llss,,  pplleeaassee  lleett   tthhee  eeddii ttoorr   kknnooww  ssoo  ii tt   ccaann  bbee  
rreemmoovveedd..  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

���������	��
If you want a Chapter M shirts or patches, flags, decals, please call us ahead of time at 

727-586-4200 or CP 727-224-7542.  We will bring them to the kick-tire or general  
meetings. 

 
A limited number of Chapter helmet hangers are available.  Please contact  

Pete Pawluk  @ 727 517-3552 for details. 

 

Chapter M Wearable Art 
 

Chapter M Shirts    $  15 
(Long Sleeved, short sleeved, golf, & tee’s) 
 
10” GWRRA Patch, Black & Gold             $  12 
 
Flags - “M”  &  American   $  15 
Chapter “M” Patch     $  4 
 
Visitation Bars     $  2 
Visitation Bar Hangers    $  2 
 
 
Available from your neighborhood Chapter M sales person (s) 

Please phone any changes in your address, telephone 
home/cell phone numbers or e-mail address to 

Rich Schaad – Cell-727-421-6083. 
We would like to keep our records up to date. 
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 -------------Rides - Rides – Rides------------------ 
Howdy Everyone, 
Our rides are starting to pick back up.   
     We did the Chapter “A” rally. It was different, they had an auction instead of games. Good food and a fun 
day. I was able to get myself a nice nap.  I have been told that some of our chapter photographers had their 
own good time with my nap. 
     Next we did the Region “A” rally in Perry, Fl.  By the time the rally was over we had 23 chapter members 
show up.  We had a lot of fun, people got involved with a lot of different things. 
     Our day at Weeki Wachi was nice.  There were 17 of us there.  It was overcast but the rain held off till we 
were leaving.  The shows were enjoyed, followed by a picnic lunch, and then some time in the water. 
This was followed by a movie and hobo stew.  A Co-Riders class took place to start the evening while the stew 
was being cooked.  The movie of the night was “Wild Hogs”. 
     The month finished up with a Ride Captain / Team Ride class.  Unfortunately Tina and I were not in town 
for this and so, I do not have any information. 
Watch your newsletter for upcoming rides.  
 
Till next month, stay upright and keep it safe. 
Don & Tina 
Ride Coordinators 

.  Ride to the Florida Alps 
 

 Shoot, I had to get up early and I really wanted to sleep in.  Didn’t want to go 
on a ride to the Florida Alps, where are we going, when would be back, all these 
details!  Those of you that know me know I NEED details.  Heavens know that I 
drive myself crazy! 
 Rich led the ride on some really twisty roads.  Where all we were I’m not sure, 
but that isn’t unusual for me.  I finally decided to chill and just enjoy the RIDE.  The 
company was great as always and I had a wonderful time. 
 Thank you Rich for a glorious ride to the Alps!  Let’s do more rides like this. 
  

������������	
	��������������	
	��������������	
	��������������	
	��� ���
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I belong to CHAPTER “M” and you can see, 

All the pride that’s flowing out of me. 
 

When our WINGS we do ride, 
Our M’s keep us warm inside. 

I’m an “M” 
She’s an “M” 
He’s an “M” 

Wouldn’t YOU like to be an “M” too? 
Be an “M” ! 

Join CHAPTER “M” ! 
Be an “M” ! 

Join CHAPTER “M” ! 
 

FRIENDS FOR FUN, 
FRIENDS FOR SAFETY, 

FRIENDS FOR KNOWLEDGE, 
FRIENDS FOREVER. 

WOULDN’T YOU LIKE TO BE AN “M”, TOO? 
                                     

Written by John Davie 

Picture of the Month 

 
 

Barb and Gene Henry congratulate our new 2008 Couple of the year, Cathy and Doug Sweeney. 
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INTRODUCING THE NEW GOLD STANDARD. 
 

The Benchmark of Luxury Touring---and that's the 2008 Honda Gold Wing. It's now available with 
Airbags, including Honda Satellite-Linked navigation System, Premium Audio, the comfort of electrically 

heated grips and seat, plus toe vents and ABS. It's a wealth of features  you've got to see for yourself!  
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FINANCING AVAILABLE  
* * * 

WE NEED TRADES 

STORE HOURS 
 

MON – FRI – 9 am – 7 pm 
SATURDAY – 9 am – 7 pm 

SUNDAYS -- Noon – 5 pm 

       10005 US 441 
LEESBURG, FL 34788 

800.777.7252/352.326.5999 

Honda.com ALWAYS WEAR A HELMET, EYE PROTECTION AND PROTECTIV E CLOTHING. NEVER RIDE UNDER 
THE INFLUENCE OF DRUGS OR ALCOHOL, AND NEVER USE TH E STREET AS A RACETRACK. OBEY THE LAW 
AND READ YOUR OWNER’S MANUAL THOROUGHLY. For rider  training information or to locate a rider training  
course near you, call the Motorcycle Safety Institu te at 1-800-446-9227. 
Gold Wing, Honda Satellite-Linked navigation System  and Performance First are trademarks of Honda Moto r CI, 
Ltd. 
 


